City Of Maroa
POLICE DEPARTMENT

POLICE BOARD MEETING SEPTEMBER 24, 2018 MINUTES

The Police Board Meeting started @ 6:03pm with Chairman Jason Edwards, Ald. Erick
Peart & Ald. Wayne Kissinger present. Attending was Chief Scott Gaddy, Sgt. Aaron Koonce, Ofc.
Chad Hickey, Ofc. Nichole Morgan & Ofc. Stephen Pringle.

ORDINANCE VIOLATION CHANGES:

Discussion of the Current Fine for Spencer Park is Minimum $150.00 and can be raised to
Maximin $750.00 with Chairman Edwards asking about raising Minimum Fine to $250.00. Chief
Gaddy explained that if the person is 10yrs or older that PD would charge that person under
Criminal Statue if damage is more than just writing on Park Equipment or Property. After
discussion it was decided to leave Fines as it is.

MOTOR DRIVEN CYCLE.

Ald. Kissinger address people riding Motorized Bicycles within City Limits and not following the
State Laws. Chief Gaddy advised that young man in question has been clocked on Radar by
Chief in area of the school only traveling approx. 28-30mph and does appear to be following
traffic laws when Chief Gaddy been watching. Chief Gaddy & Sgt. Koonce both explained that
State Law states that if the Motor is 49cc or Over, that the Bicycle falls under State Moped
License and under 49cc is considered a Bicycle. Agreed with Police Board & Chief Gaddy on
following State Law / City Ordinance regarding the Motorized Bicycles with Chief Gaddy
advising all PD Officers that all traffic laws will be enforced.

QUESTION ABOUT ATV'S ON ROADWAY:

Chairman Edwards address seeing an ATV riding on Maple Street (Northbound / Southbound)
and in the Alley’s in the area. Sgt. Koonce advised that the ATV in question was owned &
operated by David Lane. Chief Gaddy again address the issue with Police Board & All PD Officers
that PD has Zero Tolerance for ATV's on City Roadway’s with Citations to be Issued.




City Of Maroa
POLICE DEPARTMENT

CITIZENS COMMITTS:

No citizens commit.

Meeting Ended @ 6:23pm.

Minutes Taken by Chief Gaddy




